

## MMMUSD - CESU

211 BRIDGE STREET P.O. BOX 282 RICHMOND, VT 05477
P: 802-434-2128 F: 802-434-2196
CESU.OFFICE@CESUVT.ORG
WWW.CESUVT.ORG

January 29, 2018

Rebecca Holcombe, Secretary of Education Agency of Education 219 North Main Street, Suite 402 Barre, VT 05641

Dear Secretary Holcombe:

The purpose of this letter is to request that the Vermont State Board of Education approve Huntington voting to join the Mount Mansfield Modified Union on March 6, 2018. The Huntington School Board has warned a merger article for March 6, 2018. In approving the article and offering the merger question to the electorate, the Huntington School Board relied on previous studies completed and approved by the State Board of Education.

If possible, the Huntington School Board requests that this matter be considered for placement on the February 21. 2018 consent agenda, since the State Board has already approved the study committee reports which sets forth the terms of Huntington's role as a member of the unified union school district as well as a previous request submitted to the State Board of Education on December 21, 2015.

Sincerely,

Dr. John R. Alberghini, Superintendent

C.c. Donna Russo-Savage, Principal Assistant, School Governance Huntington School Board.

RECEIVED

JAN 31 2018

Agency of Education Secretary's Office





